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Corporal punishment in the home

Corporal punishment is lawful in the home. Article 62 of the Penal Code (1960, amended 2001) states that the law permits “disciplinary beating of children by their parents in a manner allowed by public customs”. Children have limited protection from violence and abuse under the Juveniles Law (1968, with subsequent amendments) and other provisions in the Penal Code (including articles 333-338 on physical violence). As at April 2005, the Penal Code was under revision and a draft Child Rights Law, the latest version of which allowed for physical discipline of children, was awaiting passage through Parliament.

Corporal punishment outside the home

Corporal punishment is prohibited in schools under the School Discipline Regulation. Instruction No. 4 on School Discipline (1981), issued in accordance with Law No. 16 (1964), requires that schools follow preventive measures, including respect for students, and their feelings and beliefs, and outlines measures that can be followed in cases of misconduct. All forms of corporal punishment are prohibited.

In the penal system, corporal punishment is unlawful as a sentence for crime. It is not a permitted penalty under article 18 of the Juveniles Law. It is unlawful as a disciplinary measure in penal institutions under the Prisons Act (2004).
Corporal punishment is reportedly unlawful in alternative care settings but we have no details of applicable law. There is no system of foster care in Jordan.
In its concluding observations on the second report in 2000, the Committee on the Rights of the Child recommended that the State party “take legislative measures to prohibit all forms of physical and mental violence, including corporal punishment and sexual abuse of children in the family and the schools” and that prohibition “be accompanied by preventive measures such as public education campaigns about the negative consequences of ill-treatment of children” and the promotion of “positive, non-violent forms of discipline as an alternative to corporal punishment” (para 42). We hope the Committee will question the State party in detail concerning the legality of corporal punishment in alternative care settings and recommend explicit legal prohibition of all corporal punishment in these settings and in the home. We hope the Committee will also recommend public and professional awareness raising and the promotion of non-violent, positive, participatory methods of childrearing and education and of knowledge among children of their right to protection from all forms of corporal punishment.
